From Joshua S. Garsed

To Robert P. Garsed 

     U. S. Ship “St. Lawrence”

     Navy Yard

     Philadelphia

                                                                                                              New York

                                                                                                              June 25th, 1861

Dear Bob,

         Here I am in this noisy city of N.Y. writing to you from one of its noisiest streets Broadway. I won’t be able to see you again till your cruise is finished as I don’t exactly know when I shall leave here. Uncle Blunt thinks it a most capital idea, your going into the navy and he promised to attend to your interests in every way. Be sure and try to comprehend those books which he has been so kind to send you.

         He wrote an article for the papers the other day recommending that all the new appointments for midshipmen be made from boys such as you. So do your best.

         I would particularly recommend to you the necessity of keeping a journal from day to day; that is writing down in a book any little event which may transpire during the day. This would be a useful thing in several ways; it would learn you in time how to express yourself on paper and at the same time give you practice in writing.

         It would also be very interesting to our family at least to read the journal on your return from the cruise. I trust you will see the importance of this and act upon it accordingly. You will I assure you never regret having done so.

        The naval school is not in existence at present owing to the troubles the country is in. But it will probably be re-established ere long.

        So now my dear brother goodbye. God bless you, and protect you from harm. Write whenever you have a chance and believe me

                                                                  Yours affectionately,

                                                                          Josh. S. Garsed

